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R. J. Caniano, Chief

Nuclear Materials Safety

United States Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Region 111

799 Roosevelt Road

Glen Ellyn, Illinois 60137

/License No. 21-02936-01

Dear Mr. taniano:

€

In regards to your'\letter of September 5, 1489 regarding Notite of Violation.

The reference application states ia Item 15 that Appendix G pf Regulatory Guide 10.8,
Revision | will be follewed for safe use of radioactive material. Appendix G states
that the licensee will use ‘syringe shields for routine preparation of patient doses
and administration to patients.

Please be advised as of Friday, September 22, 1989 ayringe shields have been obtained
through Syncor Inc. and fechnologists® ‘have been instructed in their use,

The Chief Technologist will monitor the technologists to ensure their use.

Your truly,
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David H. Woodbury, M.D.
Radiation Safety Officer

cct Ms. Penny Foley, VP Health Care Services
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Violation E: The postings requirod under the license agreement were not
posted at our Fairbanks office. The appropriate postings were delivered
immediately to the Fairbanks office and posted. A closer monitoring of our
program will insure that the required postings are always in place,

Violation F: The transportation of the gauge between Tox and Fairbanks was
a~complished as part of the moving of the entire asphalt plant., The gauge was
transported inside the plant operations building and may have been transperted
wi.th a company truck., The lack of shipping papers is an oversight that will
be remedied by closer monitoring of our program., We are acquiring the
required form for transport of the gauges to Anchorage and will make it the
R.5.0.'s responsbility to insure all carriers transportina licensed material
have the required paperwork,

Wilder Construction Co. uses its nuclear gauges very sporadically and the
strict adherence to the conditions set forth in the license agreement falters
due to inactivity and limited use. Wilder Construction has placed all »f its
gauges ir storu-e until the completion of the construction season at which
time the Radiation Safety Program will be gone throuyh extensively to insure
compliance with the license agreement, Upon completion of the updating and
restructuring, the program will be maintained to avoid any future violations.
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Harold Kerslake,
Vice President/Division Manager
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